MINUTES OF TH MEETING
STREETS, SIDEWALKS & SEWERS

Date: November 19, 2019

Time: 6:30 p.m.

Present: Chairman Mike Vanni, Bob Reho, Charlie Malta

Also present: Mayor Regovich, City Engineer Tim Lannon, Ann Turk, Ken Pintar, Monica

Koudela, Bob Patton, Rob Pauley and Tim McGloughlin
The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by Chairman Vanni.

An overview of the Willowick Drive Sanitary Sewer Study was given by Tim McGloughlin of
CT Consultants. Some of the major points noted that the manholes, though structurally sound,
were all in fair condition, showing evidence of water infiltration. Smoke testing indicated issues
being present on the private side with none noted on the public property section. The main issue
is that virtually the entire stretch of sewer on Willowick Drive is flat or sagging in sections.
Three possible solutions were proposed: 1) Gravity sanitary sewer with basement service;

2) Gravity sanitary service without basement service; and 3) Pump station and gravity sewers.
The cost of these alternatives ranges from $660,000 to $1,100,000.

An update was then given on the flow monitoring and construction on the north side of E. 329"
Street. It is estimated that the replacement of the existing AV meters and the modem upgrades of
existing ULS meters will be completed within the next month.

City Engineer Tim Lannon provided data on the city sewer rate, and it is projected that we are
running about three years behind what Euclid is charging the city.

Recommendation to Council: CT will provide an estimated cost to perform the five
tasks/gathering of additional data needed in order to make a decision on which of the three
alternatives for Willowick Drive would be the most efficient and cost effective. Mr. Vanni will
request that Finance Director Cheryl Benedict provide the Committee with more detailed cost
estimates regarding the sewer rate increase that is needed. The committee is targeting January
for the next meeting date to continue discussion.

The meeting adjourned at 7:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

il

Michael Vanni, Chairman
Streets, Sidewalks & Sewers Committee



